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MECHAN. ARTS HIGH HAS CROSS-COUNTRY UNION DINING ROOM TENNIS ASSOCIATION
LARGE REPRESENTATION PRACTICE YESTERDAY STARTS SUCCESSFULLY ELECTED OFFICERS

English High Leads Other Pub-
lic Schools-Registration

From Suburbs Is Large.

One of the items of greatest interest
both to educators and to those in the
locality is always the preparatory
school, because there is great discus-
sion as to relative merits and not a
little rivalry between the different
preparatory institutions. Easily first
of the Boston public schools is the
Mechanic Arts High School, which
adds to its alumni, already strong in
the Institute classes, 29 new mem-
bers. This is a natural leading,
since Tech carries out the plan of do-
ing things. Next comes the English
High School with 19 students enter-
Iug Technology this year. This show-
ing cannot fail to be highly gratifying
to the alumni of this standard, old
school, for it has been noised about
that the school is of very doubtful
utility, and this has gone to that
length that there is an E. H. S.
Alumni Committee to look into the
matter. Such a committee will have
substantial support through the stu-
dents in Tech that the goad old Eng-
lish High is by no means out of date
and unworthy of continuance. Other
high schools of Boston, the Dorches-
ter and West Roxbury, furnish two
students each, while the- Boston
Latin sends 4.

Of the private preparatory schools
in Boston, Chauncy Hall is easily
first with 21 of its graduates enter-
ing Tech, while the Berkeley furnish-
es 10, the Roxbury Latin 4 and De
Merritte and eLgate 2 and 1 respec-
tively. The Lowell Institute evening
school furnish 4.

In Greater Boston, the Rindge Man-
ual Training School leads, as might
be naturally expected from its line of
work, with 14 students entering,
Andover Phillips sends 4. Brookline
High School has 6 students, the Som-
erville schools 4, and Dedham, Ever-
ett and Hyde Park 1 or 2 each. Far-
ther away the Lynn Classical High
sends 11 and the English High 2;
Newton High 12, and Medford, Mel-
rose, Lowell and Waltham 6 each. Of
more distant towns, Newburyport has
trained 8, Worcester in its Polytech.
nic 3, with 2 more from the high
schools, while Springfield sends 5
from its high and technical schools.

Thirty-three other towns having
high schools in Massachusetts have
prepared, students for Tech, a fact
which taken in connection with the
known difficulty of entrance examin-
ations speaks volumes for the quality
of New England education even in
comparatively small towns.

CHRISTIAN ASSOCIATION
MEETING ON THURSDAY

The first regular meeting of the
Technology Christian Association will
be held Thursday, October 5, at 1.30
P. M., in the Union. Rev. Allen A.
Stockdale, pastor of the Union
Church, Boston, will speak on the sub-
ject, "The Road to Cynicism." Mr.
Stockdale is a young man and one of
the most forceful speakers in Boston.
Every man in the Institute will enjoy
hearing him.

It is the plan of the Christian Asso-
ciation to make these weekly meet-
ings a permanent feature throughout
the year. They will begin promptly
at 1.30, and close in time for those
attending to get to their 2 o'clock
recitations. From 1 to 2 o'clock is a
free hour for everybody, so everyone
owes it to himself to embrace this op-
portunity

Two Squads Left Gym for Short
Beacon Street Circuit-

Men Desired.

Yesterday afternoon two squads of
cross-country men left the Gym for a
practice run over the Beacon street
circuit. The first squad started from
the Gym a few minutes after four,
and the second bunch of men left for
their turn about five o'clock. So far
the runs have been held primarily to
bring the old men back into form and
also to condition the men who are
new at the game. They have been
slow and easy, and the Coach has
taken much time in giving help and
advice to the new men so that they
may be able to start the real hard
work of the near future on a basis
as near as possible equal with the old
men on the team so that their handi-
cap may not be too great.

.....

TRACK CAPTAIN ^A R'VFY v rNc
Very few Freshmen have turned out

as yet compared to years that have
passed, and there are more than the
usual number of vacant places on the
team. Speaking of the outlook for the
coming year for the cross-country
team yesterday, Chase-Captain Ferry
said that it should be brought to the
attention of all the Freshmen that the
Interclass Cross-Country Race is an
event second in importance only to
Field Day, and that it is an event for
which the preparation must be much
longer and more persevering. The
class that wins this race is, in almost
every case, the one that turns out the
most men for the hare and hound runs
in the fall and as candidates for the
Varsity Cross-Country Team. The
training that they get in this way is
invaluable, and shows up-very strong-
ly when the time for the race comes
around.

When the Class of 1912 were Fresh-
men they turned out a big squad and
developed a team that was not only
well trained and made up of good in-
dividual distance runners, but they
had that intimate knowledge of the
course and of each other that comes
only from constant work and coach-
ing over the ground itself. The re-
sult of all this work has been felt in
Vdrsity circes ever since. The Cross-
Country Team has been largely made
up of 1912 men, and from that class
came one of the best long distance
runners that has been developed here
in a long time-Harold G. Watkins-
the man who was Captain-elect of our
Track Team. In the Interclass race
Watkins showed the same spirit of
team work which ever marked.his run-
nin. The result which followed ,all
this work was a victory over the
Sophomores in the Spring,

The victory was lost to the Sophs
of that year because some of their
men didn't know the course and them-
selves well enough. Last year one of
the Freshmen lost his way and night
fell during his wanderings, which were
continued till he was finally rescued
by another member of the squad. In
view of the fact that every year men
enter the race and make their first
run over the course during it, it is not
strange that one of them should lose

(Continued on page 2, column 2)

Bursar Rand in Charge-Note
From M. R. Scharff in Re-

gard to Union.

The Union Dining Room is coming
up every day of the new term, as is
evidenced by the comparison of fig-
ures for this last week with those of
the opening week of last year. The
fellows are taking more interest in
their "hash house" and interest is
much stronger on the outside.

The dining room this year is under
the personal charge of the Bursar, and
he is taking a vital interest in it. He
wants to make it more popular with
the fellows than it ever has been, and
crowd it to capacity, both in the din-
ing room itself and in the kitchen,
where the food is all cooked.

In an interview just before sailing
for Bermuda he asked THE TECH to
state that he was running the place
and that when students had some fault
to find with the service, food or any-
thing at all, he wanted them to come
to him and tell him about it. He said
that he hoped that everyone would
feel free at all times to come and tell
him their ideas as to improvements
and talk things over in a friendly way.
He said that he would be glad at any
time to talk about the Union, and
spoke in the most enthusiastic way
of the prospects for this year as com-
pared with those of years before when
they have had heavy debts to over-
come.

When an interest of this kind is
taken in the Union by the Bursar it
seems that the students themselves
should be willing to reciprocate to the
extent that they could tell him their
troubles and ask him to fix them if
possible.

Bursar Rand said that he would in
all probability have many suggestions
made that would be impracticable here
at the Union, but he wanted the sug-
gestions made anyway.

Another point that he emphasized
was the student employment idea. He
seemed to think that the men did not
look at this in the right light, for
there were not nearly as many men
working in the Union at present as
there should be. He wants to see
men who wish to earn part of their
expenses working in the Union where
they have the best of advantages, and
not outside. At present there are not
enough men in the Union to take care
of the crowds at noon time, and there
is a good chance to get part time em-
ployment there if the fellows would
would only avail themselves of it.

Everyone should realize that this in-
terest taken in our Union is a very
sincere one, and that they should help
him in every way. The Union has
been under about as many kinds of
management as it has had years of
existence, but now the Bursar has it
and he will make a success if he has
half a chance.

The Bursar is not the only one out-
side the undergraduate body who is
interested, however, as is shown by
the following note from "Molly"
Scharff, the man who put the Union
on its present firm business basis and
was unable to stay to see it work out to
its present success. To Mr. Scharff's
untiring efforts throughout the whole
of the last two years the Union owed
its ability not only to exist and feed
some of the men, but the possibility
to pay for nearly the whole of the
equipment which has been installed.
Mr. Scharff's letter:

Trenton, N. J.,
Sept. 30, 1911.

Dear Mr. Colton:-I have been read-

(Continued on page 2, column 1)

C. R. Woodward, 19I2, Elected
President-Fall Tournament

This Week.

Yesterday noon a meeting of the
men interested in tennis was held in
Rogers Building. Election of officers
resulted in C. R. Woodward, '12, be-
coming manager of the team and
president of the Technology Tennis
Association. W. N. Holmes, '13, was
elected vice-president. Among the
other men present were W. H. Taylor,
Tom Fisher, S. B. Brigham, Keith and
Freedman, all of 1912; H. E. Beckman
and R. S. Rankin, 13, and S. R.
Urquhart and H. Taylor, '15.

The Tennis Association will begin
activities immediately with a fall
tournament to ,be played either on
Tech or Jarvis Field. A beautiful cup
is offered for the winner. All entries
for the autumn tournament must be
in by 9 A. M. Thursday, and the first
round will be played off before the
end of the week. Entries may be
made by leaving a note for Woodward
at the Cage. The fee is 75 cents for
singles, 50 cents for doubles, and the
progress of the tournament will be
published on the tennis bulletin in
Rogers corridor.

The final arrangement will be a
"challenge list," containing the names
of eight men, the first four of whom
constitute the team. The list at
stands: Fisher, Woodward, Brigham,
Keith, W. H. Taylor, Freedman,
Holmes and Rankin. A man may rise
in the list by defeating the one ahead
of him, who is always open to chal-
lenge; under this system the best
men are bound to be at the top. The
first two men on the challenge list
will play against the New England In-
tercollegiate Lawn Tennis Associa-
tion. Manager Woodward. is arrang-
ing games with Dartmouth, Brown
and Bowdoin.

In two more years 1915 will be up-
per classmen. Tech may be at its
new site and there will be new ten-
nis courts. The tennis team is bound
to become one of the prominent
phases of Institute athletic activity,
and Freshmen are needed. When we
have our new, our better and bigger
Tech these same Freshmen will,,per-
haps, be the leaders of the tennis ac-
tivities; they have every chance of
being if they come out now. Last
year Covell and Parker could easily
defeat the other tennis aspirants; they
are now gone and tennis is on a more
truly competitive basis.

CALENDAR.

Tuesday, October 3, 1911.
1.00-The Tech Managing Board,

Upper Office.
3.00-Track Practice at the Field.
4.15-Class Relay Team at the

Field.
4 .12-Hare and Hounds leave Back

Bay Station-Tech Course.
4.15-Class Tug-of-War Teams at

Gym.
4.15-1914 Football at the Oval.
4.30-1915 Football at the Field.
5.00-The Tech Business Candi-

dates in the Lower Office.

Wednesday, October 4, 1911.
1.00-Swimming Team-Union.
1.00-Time Limit on Free Storage-

The Cage.
3.00-Track Practice at the Field.
4.15-Class Relay Teams at the

Field.
4.15-Class Tug-of-War Teams at

the Gym.
4.15-1914 Football at the Oval.
4.30-1915 Football at the Field.
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THE TECH.
Published daily, except Sunday, dur-

ing the college year by students at
the Massachusetts Institute of Tech-
nology.

Entered as second-class matter,
Sept. 15, 1911, at the post-office at
Boston, Mass., under the Act of Con-
gress of March 3, '1879.

Managing Board.
H. W. Hall, 1912....General Manager

E. W. Tarr, 1912 ...... Editor-in:-Chief
L. W. Chandler, 1912 Managing Editor
C. A. Cary, 1912...Assignment Editor
A. H. Waitt, 1914 .... Athletic Editor

A: T. Gibson, 1913..Business Manager
I; H. HLehmaier, 1913..Adv. Manager
P.-G. Whitman, 1913..Circulation Mgr.

* I News Board.
A. J. Pastene, 1913 ....... Societies
.M. Paris, 1914 ............. Institute

Business Board.
,, E. Van Volkenburgh, 1914 .... Adv.

Office, 42' Trinity Place.
Telephone, Back Bay 2184.

'AllI communications should be ad-
dressed to the proper departments.
:,r. " ' ' '

,:Subscriptions $2.00 per year in
advance. Single copies 2 cents.
- Subscriptions within the Boston
PoStal District and outside of the
UJhited States must be accompanied
h" postage at the rate of one cent a
oopy.'

!,, Printed by Croke Printing Co.

:' :. TUESDAY, OCT. 3, 1911.

,; Aremarkable event in the history
of,- the Massachusetts Institute of
Tdchnology occurred on Saturday
en'ening,. when the Freshman Chair-
m.an appeared at his first class din-
ner unmolested, the Sophs having
Stuck by the decision of their class
at 'the recent meeting, when they
agreed not to make any attempt to
capture the 1915 Chairman officially
as. a class organization. Most of us
felt a little skeptical about the mat-
ter, but now that the night has
passed, it is up to us to congratulate
the Class of 1914 for abolishing the
last of the objectionable features co-
incident with the entrance of every
new class. The on-rush of the Fresh-
men upon the unsuspecting inhabi-
tants of Boston was made practically
without the least difficulty.

PRESIDENT MACLAURIN
EXPECTED WEDNESDAY

President Maclaurin will arrive in
Boston Wednesday morning, weather
permitting, on the White Star Line
steamer Arabic. The liner left Eng-
land, where the President has been
during the summer, last Tuesday. His
arrival, even Wednesday, will be two
weeks later than expected.

UNION DINING ROOM
(Continued'from page 1)

in THE TECH about the large open-
ing attendance at the Union Dining
Room, and it makes me wish that I
were there to see how things are go-
ing. I wish that when things get go-
ing in good shape and you have a lit-
tle more time, you would write and
tell me about it. I am, of course, tre-
mendously interested, and would be
glad to hear of the attendance, morn-
lng, noon and night, the number of
men at the Freshmen dinner, the
status of the student waiter question,
whether you are running music or
flowers, etc., etc.

Hoping you have a very successful
year, with very kind regards.

Sincerely,
MAURICE R. SCHARFF.

Interest of this nature from an
alumnus certainly shows that the
Union is worth something, and that it
is worth all that the students can put
into it. The Union is surely some-
thing that Tech could not do without,
and Tech cannot let it go on alone.
To be a success the Union will re-
quire backing just as much as any of
.the teams or other activities, and it
must come from the students.

. .::",. .- .- ._ '..

CIVIL ENGINEERS -
HOLD SMOKER FRIDAY

Meeting in Union to Make
Men in Course I

Acquainted.

Next Friday evening the Civil En-
gineering Society will hold its first
meeting of the year. It will be in
reality an informal smoke talk, in-
tended to welcome the new men of
the Civil Engineering Course. All
Sophomores and men from other col-
leges entering the courses in Civil and
Sanitary Engineering are cordially
invited to attend.

The meeting will be held upstairs
in the Union, and will be addressed
by Desmond Fitzgerald of Boston, a
civil engineer recently connected with
the Metropolitan Water Works, and
one of the foremost hydraulic and
sanitary engineers of the country
Prof. Spofford and Prof. Porter will
also be present to address the society.
The subjects of the addresses have
not yet been announced, but they will
appear in THE TECH later.

The purpose of the meeting, as
stated by the officers, is two-fold.
First, to make the new men in the
course acquainted with the upper
classmen and professors. Second, to
give all who may come a jolly even-
ing. Refreshments will be served
without charge, so from this fact the
list of speakers and the well-known
hospitality of the C. E. Society, it
seems as though the purposes would
be fulfilled.

CROSS-COUNTRY PRACTICE
(Continued from page 1)

his way, but it is lamentable that men
should be willing to risk the glory and
honor of their class rather than a few
hours of practice.

The Freshman -Sophomore race
comes early in the Spring over the
Tech course, and at this time comes
the chance for either class to avenge
Field Day. Any number of entries
may be made by the classes with the
first six men at the finish line scor-
ing and- earning their numerals.

Now is the time to start to win that
race and to make a place for yourself
on the Varsity team-in the words of
Coach Kanaly, "To help us win sec-

CHASE CAPTAIN R. M. FERRY
ond place again this year at the I. C.
A. A. A. A." Come around to the
Gym, both Freshmen and Sophomores,
see Chase Captain Ferry of the Hare
and Hounds' Club, or Benson, the Var-
sity captain, about your work, and get
started right. These fall days are too
fine and too valuable to be allowed to
slip by unused. Begin today! Show
up at the Back Bay Station at twelve
minutes after four, and go over the
Technology course with the team and
learn something about it. You will
feel much better and so will the
Coach, the Captain and the whole
team.

Men who have already reported are:
Earl E. Ferry '12, Kenneth Cartwright
'12, W. E. Caldwell '13, Elmer L. Hath-
away '13, C. H. Wilkins '14, A. F. Peas-
lee '14, Francis H. Achard '13, Ernest
Loveland '15, Charles A. Cary '12, Al-
bert C. Brown '13, S. W. Gurney '15,
C. S. Lee '14, A. F. Nye '14, R. C.
Brett '13, G. A. Allen, F. C. Atwood,
MI. B. Lewis, Jr., and M. E. Hill.

NONTONAL S II MUT BAN
40 WATER STREET, BOSTON

Condensed Statement at Close of Business Sept. 1, 1911
as reported to the Comptroller of the Currency.

RESOURCES
Loans and Discounts ....
Investments .......
Due from Banks ...
Exchanges for Clearing House .
Cash . . . . . . . . .

LIABILITIES
·Capital
Surplus and Undivided Profits
Reserved for Taxes ....
Circulation . ..
Deposits. 

C.

$51,556,613.22
11,629,453.33
17,065,681.11

4,728,951.32
11,279,205.11

$96,259,904.09

$, 3,500,000.00
5,813,181.57

147,009.87
834,097.50

85;965,615.15

$96,259,904.09

Telephone Back Bay -9.78

W. PHILLIPSI

Baggage and
Freight Express

204 DARTMOUTH ST.
Agents for National and Wells, Fargo Expressc

STONE & WEBSTER
CHARLES A. STONE, '88 EDWIN S. WEBSTER, '
RUSSELL ROBB, 88 HENRY G. BRADLEE, i

ELIOT'WADSWORTH. 91
Securities of Public Service Corporations

Under the Management of Our Organization

STION & WBSTIER
Management Association
GENERAL MANAGERS OF PUBLIC

SERVICE CORPORATIONS

.
I.

STONE & WEBSTER
Engineering Corporatio

CONSTRUCTING ENGINEER

A. 6. MORSE, Tailor
Special attention given to students' clothes. Special discount to students.

18 BOYLSTON STREET, BOSTON, MASS.
looms 14 and 15. Telephone, Oxford 10!

FROST & ADAMS CO1
DEALERS IN

Mathematical Instruments
... and ...

Drawing Materials
37 CORNHILL, BOSTON

Before securing supplies in-
spect Our Stock and Prices.

Special discount given to Tech
students 
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HOTEL CUMBERLAND
Broadway at 54th Street, New Yoi*. Near 50th

S;treet Subway Station and 53d Street Elevated

KEPT BY A COLLEGE MAN
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New and Fireproof
- Rates Reasonable.-$2.50 with-bath and up

Send for Booklet
HARRY ,P. STIMSON :

Former' wlth- Hotel Imperial

All Go0ods :Re.quired
by Students at

Maclachlan's
502 BOYLSTON STREET

Drawing Instruments and Materials, etc.

Fountain Pens, Text-Books
A_~~~~11 IIi 
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THE man behind a COLT
can look calmly at dan-

ger because he knows he
has the advantage. There's
satisfaction in feeling secure.

For three-quarters of a
century "the man who
knows" -. Cowboy - Sol-
dier - Police Officer- has
staked his life on the one
arm that never fails. "It's
aColt," always dependable,
accurate,and the proven su-
perior of all other revolvers.

You take no chance in
choosing a Colt; you run
no risk in using it, because
it has a Positive Lock in-
suring against accidental
discharge, and is guaran-
teed for use with smokeless
powder.

Catalog E nailed free.

If your D)ealer does not sell
COLT', send our'order to us.

Colt's Patent Fire Arms
Mrfg. Co.

I HARTFORD,. CON9 '

SOPH. TUG-OF-WAR
: PRACTICE YESTERDAY

Several Short Pulls Against Old
Post-Freshman Work-Out

Followed.

Yesterday afternoon the candidates
for the 1914 tug-of-war team for the

first time donned their working togs,
more or less scarred from long ser-
vice and stiff from the sud bath of last
Field Day, and pulled at the rope in
the Gym yard with a vim and enthusi-
asm inspired by the well-known "one,
two, three."

Of the more than twenty men that
reported, half of them were on last
year's team, so Manager Fiske was
able to go right to work without teach-
ing them any of the rudiments of the
art. He has as yet been unable to
get any one to act as official coach,
and -filling that position himself, he
sent the men against the old post.
The short half hour of work assigned
for the first day was spent in several
short hard pulls to allow the huskies
to get accustomed to the hard work
without too much strain at first.

Manager Fiske announced at the
close of the practice that any man
could obtain part of the large locker
used exclusively for the Soph. tug-of-
war team by applying to him personal-
ly before any practice, thus saving
the expense of a Gym locker at regu-
lar rates. He plans to have practice
daily, except Saturdays, at 4.15, until
Field Day.

Sophomores seen at the Gym during
the practice yesterday afternoon were:
O. C. Hall, E. W. Mann, Busbee, Ober,

Shepard, Favorite, Affel, Sampson,
and Salisbury of last year's team,
while the new faces were: C. B. Hull,
Snyder, Conklin, Tolman and Truefast.

When the Sophomores had pulled
themselves out and were ready for a
warm shower, the Freshmen appeared
on the scene of battle and proceeded
to pull off a few stunts by themselves.
They did not have enough men to
make things very lively, but they got
in a few minutes' good work despite
that fact. There is a great need of
material here as well as on the Sopho-
more squad and somebody will have
a grand waking up on Field Day if it
doesn't come soon. A tug-of-war team
can't be built in a mihute, and there
are none too many minutes between
now and Field Day. Five weeks seems
a long time now, and the men of both
classes are saying, "Oh,well, the trials
won't come for quite a while yet; 1
have lots of time." A victory on Field
Day will come to the team who does
the most conscientious work during
the intervening weeks of practice.

PREP SCHOOL STUDENTS.

Distribution of Men From Sub-
urbs and Important

Schools.

The distribution in point of resi-
dence of Boston's 83 students at Tech
is: Boston proper, 36; East Boston, 2;
Charlestown, 2; South Boston, 1;
Dorchester, 11; Roxbury, 16; West
Roxbury, 6; Jamaica Plain, 4, and
Brighton District, 1. Of Greater Bos-
ton, Cambridge at 18 is first, fol-
lowed by Lynn at 14. Newton sends
12, Somerville 9 and Brookline, Ever-
ett, Lawrence, Medford and Waltham
have 7. Newburyport, more distant,
has the same number, Springfield 6
and Worcester 4. Eighty-seven cities
and towns have their boys among the
newcomers at Tech.

Of schools elsewhere in New Eng-
land, Phillips, Exexter is in the lead,
with six students, a number just one
In excess of Phillips, Andover, while
Portland makes the same showing,
and eighteen other high schools in
the state contribute of their gradu-
ates. The same story continues over
the country, and there are approx-
Imately fifty high schools and
academies whose scholars have en-
tered Tech this year. There is occa-
sionally a centre like the Los Angeles
Public High School, that is a centre
for a large country about, and sends
four or five, or the Torrill School at
Dallas,, Tex., which has 3.

What do you think of the new regis-
-tration stunt? What are you, Regular,
Irregular, or Special?. Kind of tough
o. .ti.e p'oor Irregulars. .-

COLLINS 4 FAIRBANKS CO.
YOUNG MEN'S HATS

RAIN COATS AUTO COATS

383 Washington Street, Boston

CATALOG 45 MAILED UPON REQUEST

w ise
.351 CALIBER

Self-Loading Rifle-,
As its name indicates, this rifle reloads itself, the
recoil of the exploded cartridge doing the work.
This places the complete control of the rifle under..
the trigger finger, which permits rapid shooting
with great ease and accuracy. The .35 i Caliber
High-Power cartridge, has tremendous killing
power, making it heavy enough for the largest game

Catalogue fully describing this rifle, "The Gun
that shoots Throaugh Steel," sent upon request.

WINCHESTER REPEATING ARMS CO., - NEW HAVEN, CONN.

- First Call
, . -.

CANDIDATES
. . FOR . . .

Advertisin g
Circulation and
News Departments

Men in charge of various departments will be at TECH
Office at 1:00 P. M. daily

FOUNDED IN 1837

Theodore Metcalf Co.
. APOTHECARIES

535 BOYLSTON STREET
Cor. CLARENDON ST.,

Wholesale & Laboratory
|14i FAMKLIN COR. FEDERAL ST.

At CANN'S Sea Food
Best of food, fresh fish
Live lobsters a specialty

228 Mass. Ave.
OPEN FROM

6A. M. TO 12 P.M.

OLD COLONY TRUST COMPANY

Capital and Surplus, $12,500,000.00

Main Office, Court Street
Branch Office, Temple Place

SAFE DEPOSIT VAULTS AT
BOTH OFFICES
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TX o ~EOTOS-' SX i911

All Brushes,; Razors and Towels . Named Cups furnished Free; - .:
Esm5LIs | Sterilized by Patent Process : to Regular-Customers WRI O; ItlItYJIr U

Headquarters f.or
.ATHLETIC SUPPLIES -.

Base BallUBROOKS BROS oslafe BA
COPLEY SQUARE, 585 BOYLSTON STREET' FiTld-St .l

C OIHI[RS Under New Management Everything in keeping with the location. College Students =
and Athletes who. U

.Y co want the real, suI
BROADWAY, Cor 22nd St. Lat e 1n thperiora'ticlesfor TDE 

BOOTBLACK O I a ~~~~~~~~~thevarious sports
~NE!~~W YORK = _____________BOOTBLACK__ should insist HNEW YORK upon those bear.

ingthe U
Wright G Ditson _Classified Advertisements and Notices trademark

Complete Outfittings for ' _ _ _.
Catalogue Free .

Fall and Winter Clothing, HERRICK, Copley Square, A HOME FOR THE TERM. WRIGHT & DITSON
Choice Seats for all Theatres, Right man can Lave home in private family 34 Washington St., BostonI

with all modem conveniences. Fifteen New York San Francisco ChicagoPhone B. B. 2328. minutes from Rogers Steps. Call for Providence (ambridge
-Trunks, Bags and Key Number connecting Five Phones. Brock, at 1377 Commonwealth Avenue, _ .. .

(1-tf) Allston or phone Brighton 647-1. -
Dressing Cases NOTICE. (140NOTICE. (1ifm

The Student Postoffice in the Union NOTICE: Students are reminded of 
is not fulfilling its purpose because the fact that they may obtain tickets to 

SEND FOR ILLUSTRATED CATALOGUE the students do not come after their the Boston Museum of Fine Arts for I 
mail as they should. The boxes are the coming year by applying in person,
filling up with mail, most of which and that they are also entitled to cards 

.'~ ~could and should be called for every from the Boston Public Library. -
day. Please help the man in the SIDNEY GUNN. ros si 
Cage and he will help you.Cage and he will help you. One large front room with bath ad- • 0 /0 1913. joining, open fireplace. Furnished for

students. 213 Beacon street. 
Nominations are now open for Class

THE CHOCOLATES Officers. Nomina tin n open for Classigned by 10 "Students wishing to take Electro- Recognized as one of Boston's
ffmen may bme left at th e Cage for 1913 chemical Laboratory 801 should con- best Hotels. Suited to the re-That Are Different etn smaybe left at the Cag 1 ult Professor Thompson before Oct. quirements of tourists-and the -Election Committee until 4 P. M. Sat. beat class of Business men and t

urday. their families..
FOR SALE AT THE UNION S. E. ROGERS, 900 Beacon Street, cor. Audobon Rates per Day..

Acting President. road. Two large rooms for Tech. stu- Single Roots 1.50, 2.00,1o 2.51l
dents. Two in each room and meals. DoubleRooms 250to40

Nine and ten dollars each week. With- Db wooh 2.50 to 4.O0E!ve A bsolutelin walking distance of the Institute. 6P0rlorCh0me to da0.d 
Tel. B. B. 4925-J. "y s. toon9'

(4.6t) ~~Conspicuous for its cuisine andUHANDSOME, DURABLE W. W. WINSHIP COWHIDE SUITCASE srie ihcasadsmHANDSOME, DURABLE W. W WINSHIP COWHIDE SUITCASE NOTICE.-An important meeting of stan ard as the best New York 
to all purchasers to the amount of $35.00 and upwards, placed with us for the aext the Swimming Team will be held in restaurants. 
two weeks. the Union on Wednesday, at 1 P. M,

Large and selelect assortment of Suitings and Coatings from $25.00 to $45.00 All of last year's team are asked to 
We celebrate in this way the beginning of our fifteenth year in business in be present, as officers are to be elected

WBlertoanthswaton.hbgnnoorftehyrnuisi and other general business transacted. Boston.
BURKE & CO, TAILORS

18 School St., BOSTON 843 Washington St., BOSTON Harvard Sq., CAMBRIDGE
HANOVER, N. B. (Dartmouth College) ANDOVER, MASS.

The Entering Class requires a large number' of articles for drawing, as
shown above-We have them. So many pieces are inconvenient to carry around,
so we have designed an inexpensive case to hold them all. Do not fail to see
one. Get one of our catalogues at Tech Union or at our office. Notice the low
price as a Special Introductory Offer. You will be delighted.

SPAULDING PRINT PAPER 00., 44 Federal Street, Boston
Telephones; Main 4103 and Main 1390

Fellows! Do you want a first-
class SHAVE or HAIR CUT?

Maynard's
Harcourt Dining Room

38 SAINT BOTOLPi ST.
HOME COOKING

IS THE PLACE, TECH MEN! WE MAKE A SPECIALTY OF =-
CATERINC TO STUDENTS

E. A. MAYNARD
Hairdressing Parlor

at Garrison Hall, Garrison 4 St. Bololph Sts.
Near Tech Gym.

Hair Cut 25c. Shave 15c.
FIRST-CLASS WORK BY COMPETENT BARBERS

Established 1906 
POOL and BILLIARDS ROOM

Established 1847 .t

THOS. F. GALVIN, Inc.
Flowers

124, Tremont St.. Boylston cor Fairfield St.
BOSTON * -_

Headquarters for Students' furniture

MISSION
STUDENTS' DESK 9. 75

in
Made of solid oak, golden or weathered finish. Three drawers

pedestal, with bottom drawer partitioned. Sliding tablet and
large centre drawer. Top 42 in. x 27 in.
guaranteed in every particular.

Built for service and

Metal Beds, Dressers, Chiffoniers, Rugs, etc.,
especially adapted to students' needs.

A. McARTHUR CO.
111-117 Washington St. (At Adams Square)

L. PINKOS, College Tailor
7 and 9 State St. Har

BOSTON CA
Established 17 Years

Pinkos, the well-known College Ta
Boston, offers 10 per cent. discount to all
chases this year. 

jL. PINKOS

rvard Square
AMBRIDGE

ilor of Cambridge and
I "TECH" men on pur-

Prices range from $35.00 to $50.00.

Boston Store, 9 State St.
- , -- 
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